
  

18 January 2012 

Dr. Russell Richardson 
Information and Communications Technology Authority 

3
rd

 Floor, Allista Towers 

P.O. Box 2502  

Grand Cayman KY1-1104 

 

Re:  LNP Routing Numbers 

 

Dr. Richardson, 

 

At the present time Telecayman sends all of its non-Telecayman destined traffic to LIME for final 

termination to LIME fixed, LIME mobile, LIME intl., Digicel Fixed, Digicel Mobile, Logic fixed, 411, and 

911. 

 

This traffic is sent over different trunk groups as required by LIME.  The trunk groups are: 

 

LIME Fixed:  all traffic destined for LIME fixed is sent over this trunk 

LIME International:  all traffic destined to intl. locations is sent over this trunk to Lime. 

3rd Party:  Lime mobile, Digicel fixed, Digicel mobile, and Logic fixed is sent over this trunk. 

411:  all operator services calls are sent over this trunk. 

911:  all 911 calls are sent over this trunk. 

 

The only trunk group that requires LIME to screen the digits is the 3rd party trunk group.  At present, 

LIME screens the 3 digit NXX and determines which carrier to send the call to.  

 

Under LNP, LIME contends that all calls will need to be screened by the full 7 digit number (NXX-xxxx) 

if a routing code is not provided.  Telecayman agrees with this statement. 

 

With the use of the routing code it should no longer be necessary to have individual trunks groups as 

the routing code provides the necessary information for routing and billing by LIME.  Telecayman 

proposes that the trunk groups be consolidated into a larger single trunk group. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

 

Robert Kanner 

Dir. Operations 


